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  June 17, 2010 
 Our File No. 2010193 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Attn:  Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
 Re:  EB-2010-0193 – Toronto Hydro Contact Voltage Claim  
 
We are counsel for the School Energy Coalition.  Pursuant to Procedural Order #1, we have 
reviewed whether this matter may require an oral hearing.  In our submission, until the parties 
have had a chance to see the Applicant’s responses to written interrogatories, it is impossible to 
assess whether cross-examination would assist the Board in making a decision in this matter.  
We therefore request that the Board defer a final decision on whether the hearing should be oral 
or written until interrogatory responses have been received.  
 
We hope these comments are of assistance to the Board. 
 
All of which is respectfully submitted. 
 
Yours very truly, 
JAY SHEPHERD P. C. 
 
 
 
 
Jay Shepherd 
 
cc: Wayne McNally, SEC (email) 
 Interested parties (email) 


